
Meeting begins at 8:33pm 
 
Connor Cafferty, President 

- Thank you to Brittany Greenwell for a successful 1L volunteer day 
- Thank you to Kerby for managing social media. 
- Thank you to Jo for planning volleyball tournament, putting together sign-ups, 

determining venue, etc. 
- Thank you to Meredith for putting together graduation week. 
- Volleyball tournament is this weekend. 
- We’re almost finished planning decedents. 
- Orientation was huge success—thank you to everyone who volunteered. 
- 1L Class 

o 90%ish in state students 
o 97 students… smaller sections. 

- SBA Book store 
o The time you signed up for is your weekly commitment 
o When you’re working be sure you keep a ledger of what you sell 
o Using Venmo to pay for merchandise is forbidden  
o Let me know if we need more supplies in the office 

- Alumni council meeting 
o Money  raised from alumni has increased exponentially. 

- Online Classes 
- I met with Dean Crawford—there will be a restructuring of administrative positions. 

o Dean Arnold has been the responsibility of curriculum and scheduling; Dean 
Smith has been assigned to oversee externships. 

- Dean Arnold reached out and wanted to know what classes our peers would like to see 
this upcoming Spring that are typically not offered  

- We are missing four times this semester—please do not miss these regularly scheduled 
meetings. Meeting times are 08/13/19, 09/10/19, 10/08/19, and 11/12/19.  

 
Imani Sowell, VP 

- Next week, we’re going to announce 1L elections  
o There will be campaigning a few days before the elections 

- Currently in the process of setting up 3L composites through John Paul Moody 
 
Dru Childress, VP of Communications 

- Recap of important dates:  
o SBA meeting dates mentioned above 
o SBA Volleyball Tournament - this Saturday, Aug. 17 

 R Place Pub from 12-4 
o Student Org Fair - Tuesday, Aug. 27 

 SBA has a table 
o 1L Rep. Elections 

 Campaigning - Sept. 3rd & 4th 



 Election - Sept. 5th & 6th  
o LBA - “Rockin’ the Ramble” cornhole tournament - Sept. 6 @ 5:30 
o LBA - Lawlapolooza - Oct. 18 

 Bourbon Hall 
 
Matthew Bunnell:  

- SBA account: $18,100.00 
- Y account: $16,354.20 
- To all officers: notify Connor or Matt of any events requiring funding. Let us know what 

you want to do and we will likely be able to acquire funding for it.  
- The SBA money needs to be spent at the end of the school year, anyway. 
- Last year’s assembly mentioned that they did not feel as though they had the funding to 

put on events for the student body.  
- Connor Cafferty: 

o How to enter something into the Daily Docket via Intranet 
 
Donovan Gibbs, ABA Rep: 

- Connor and I attended ABA Reps. and SBA Presidents training - 3 hours long 
- I received a lot of information from ABA and learned of the benefits of membership 
- During my training session, there were about 20% of the room who had something to 

say; the remaining 80% did not know about ABA  
- Connor 

o We got to had the chance to meet the ABA president, which was a great 
experience. 

- Donovan Gibbs 
o As delegates, we were able to vote on hot-topic issues like equal pay for women 

and marijuana legalization. 
 
Meredith Ellis, Social Chair: 

- October 31st or November 1st 
- 8:15am on Friday class for Criminal Procedure  
- Venues are between Gravely and the Hub 
- Building buyout for the evenings $6,000 minimum. Anything we buy will go toward the 

minimum. 
- Gravely would be $2,000/hour for four hours… total would be $8,000. 

o $8,000 would go toward all-inclusive drinks, but University Policy now forbids 
unlimited drinks with tickets. 

- Lauren North: Could we charge for their ticket and then offer substantially lower-priced 
drink tickets.   

- Decedent’s shirts might be a good idea 
- Jo: Cons to this idea: We’re already coming out with autumn merchandise 

 
Brittany Greenwell, Public Service Chair: 

- Volunteer day was an absolute success—thanks to everyone who helped. 



- There were approximately 65 volunteers, which was a great turnout. 
- Hopeful we can put together a  Brandeis School of Law RaiseRED team 
- Also, I’m considering getting students together to go to Waterfront Wednesday… This 

would be a great opportunity to connect Brandeis students with the Louisville 
community and show non-Louisville people the city! 

 
Jo Rupp, Fundraising Chair:  

- Orientation merchandise 
o Cost: $1140 
o Sales: $1,382 
o Profit: $242 
o Still some inventory remaining 

- Volleyball tournament 
o We receive $1 of every purchase 
o Cost: $654 

 Tanks: $604 
 Bartender $50 

o Current Sales: $540 
 13 people still have to pay (additional $260) 
 That will bring total to $800 
 If we sell all tanks, we will profit $546 + we get the money from menu 

sales. 
 If people actually show up and buy tanks at the tournament, we could 

make a profit from the event. If not, we will likely break even.  
Meredith Ellis, Social Chair: 

- Social chair at med school wants to have an event with the law school and med school… 
Let me know if anyone has any ideas as to what this event should look like. 

 
Jo Rupp, Fundraising Chair: 

- Fall merchandise plans: put out pre-order for fall order… See demand for fall attire 
(hoodies, sweatpants, long sleeve shirts, etc.) 

- Merchandise for parents could be a wonderful way to reign(deer) in the holiday season. 
 
Kerby Standifer, Public Relations Chair: 

- A Brandeis Law ornament could be a great gift for a wide variety of relationships. 
- Introduction post instructions and format  
- If there’s something that you’d like to see emphasized in these posts, let me know 

 
Mackenzie Sanders, Professional Development Chair: 

- The Professional Attire Closet in Dean Hajek’s office was recently cleaned out. It is now 
open to students for grabs. 

o Everyone is encouraged to donate clothes (dry-cleaned, preferably)  
- We’re planning mock interviews for 1Ls—It looks like the time might be MLK weekend 
- Meredith Ellis:  



o If we can do so affordably, we should provide the students with professional 
headshots. 

- Public Service Fair is on, as always… Gives 1Ls idea of where they can fulfill their service 
hours. 

- Brittany Greenwell: 
o I’d like to see restrictions loosened for service hours… People aren’t getting 

credit for service hours for service day. Plus, all of the paperwork with the 
supervisor keeps people from volunteering. 

- Mackenzie:  
o Dean Hajek and DiSanzia are open to hearing this kind of student feedback. 

Because it’s a graduation requirement, though, I’m not sure how much they’re 
willing to compromise on the paperwork. 

Paige Ezell, KBA Rep. 
- LBA is looking for 5 more students to participate in the Rockin' the Ramble" cornhole 

tournament - Sept. 6 @ 5:30 
 
Meeting concluded at 10:02 pm 

 


